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Re: Notice of the Indirect Transfer of Control of Flowroute CLEC Inc. to West 
Corporation 

Dear Ms. Pinson: 

West Corporation ("West") and Flowroute Inc. ("Flowroute") hereby notify the Kentucky 
Public Service Commission ("Commission") that the indirect transfer of control of Flowroute 
and Flowroute ' s wholly owned subsidiary, Flowroute CLEC Inc. ("Flowroute CLEC"), to West, 
as described in our letter to the Commission dated June 29, 2018, and received by the 
Commission on July 2, 2018, was completed on August 15, 2018. As stated in our June 29 
letter, Flowroute CLEC holds certificates of public convenience and necessity in Kentucky 
authorizing the provision of local exchange and intrastate long-distance service. 1 

1 On June 5, 2014, Flowroute was authorized by the Commission to provide local exchange 
telecommunications and intrastate long-distance services in the State of Kentucky. See Competitive 
Local Exchange Carrier Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity, Utility ID No. 5057130, Filing 
ID TFS2014-00334 (June 5, 2014) (granting authority to operate as a competitive local exchange carrier); 
Long Distance Carrier Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity, Utility ID No. 5179710, Filing 
ID TFS2014-00335 (June 5, 2014) (granting authority to operate as an interexchange carrier) 
(collectively, the "Certificates"). The Certificates initially were issued to Flowroute LLC, but the 
Commission was notified on August 18, 2014, that the Company's legal name was changed from 
Flowroute LLC to Flowroute Inc. The Commission acknowledged receipt of this notice by letter on 
September 26, 2014. By letter dated November 13, 2017, Flowroute requested Commission approval for 
a proforma reorganization whereby Flowroute' s Certificates would be assigned to Flowroute CLEC. 
Flowroute and Flowroute CLEC were notified by the Commission via email on December 18, 2017, that 
"informational transfers that are transparent to customers such as this do not require KPSC approval." 
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Please date-stamp the extra copy ~fthis lette~\that ~e pr?vide.d and.return it in the 
enclosed envelope. If you have any questions regardmg this not1ficat1on, please contact the 

. . . . I . - . . -

undersigned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Isl Phillip Marchesiello 
Phillip I\\larchesielfo 
Wilkirisdn Barker Knauer, LLP 

. I . 

1800 M ~treet, N.W., Suite 800N 
Washin~on, D.C. 20036 
Tel: (202!) 783-4141 
Fax: (2oq) 783-5851 
PMarche~iello@wbklaw.com · 

Counsel ~o West Corporation and Flowroute Inc. 




